

Golden Bay Primary School P&C

General Meeting

11th of December 2015

Held in the Inclusive Education Room next to the Art room

Meeting Opened: 9.30am

- 1. Welcome:** Sharon Davies, Kristin Spicer, Sheree Francis, Kylie Flannery, Peta Lawrence, Tania Styles, Eisha Eaton, Ashleigh Best, Sarah Wood, Russell Newbound
- 2. Apologies:** Tara Vader, Marnia Teddy
- 3. Confirmation of minutes from** 12th of November 2015
- 4. Business Arising: Year 6 Camp 2016-** Fund raising for term 1. Parents have shown interest in having lunch orders available through the canteen again. It is proposed we open every Friday offering meals deals such as Pies, sausage rolls and hot dogs with juice box or water and also a few sausage sizzles. Pies and sausage rolls to be Mrs Macs as they are halal approved. First open canteen day to be the 11th of February.
First \$3000 raised in term 1, as well as profits from yearly planners, will be going towards the year 6 camp unless otherwise indicated by financial needs. All vote and all agree
Future Events for 2016 - Disco will be held at the end of term 2, school musical will be end of term 3 and a Community event at the end of term 4. Discussions had about the best way to be inclusive and cater for all people through out the school and community. It has been suggested we could hold an end of year event offering a family sausage sizzle followed by the children each performing different themed songs, "Around the World" was used as a theme example. We could possibly end the evening with a couple of Christmas Carols for those wanting to participate. We will discuss this further upon school returning in the new year.
Peta puts in a motion for a schedule to be written up for all fund raising events for 2016.
AGM- The AGM for 2016 will be held on February the 12th. All office bearer positions become open for nominations and will voted on and positions elected. Following this there will be the first general meeting of the year. We need as many people as possible to attend.
Principle Report- Recently discussed at the school board meeting was the need for flashing lights, showing the speed limit, to be installed within the school zone. There has been a lot of support for this and they have been working along side Paul Papalia and the WA police. Vanessa Wicks has been appointed the new chair person as well as Adam Eaton joining the Board.
Peta gives her sincere thanks for the help and support provided by everyone, from the schools opening day right through to last weeks disco. Peta would also like to acknowledge all the sponsors for the year 6 graduation.
President Report- Sharon gives thanks to all the P+C members for all their efforts and work put in for our foundation year.
Fund Raising Co ordinator Report- Disco was well received with a total of 165 tickets sold and \$400 profit made. Peta was really happy with the structure and entertainment provided as

well as the clean up done after. Kylie thanks Peta and Russell for allowing us to use the school space to hold the disco.

Yearly planners have been printed and are ready to hand out. Planners raised \$2961 in profits.

Treasurer report: Sheree submits latest bank statements and reports on all fund raising.

Jo Coleman will be donating her time to do an audit.

5. **General Business-** Elise has informed the P+C of an upcoming street party been held on the 16th of January and asks if we are interested in attending. We discussed how we went at the park launch and taking that into account as well as it being on the holidays we all agree although we would be happy to attend socially we could not commit to holding a stall. All vote and agree. Safe needs to be installed in the canteen ready for term 1 and the P+C box to be permanently in the library. All agree

6. **Date of next Meeting: 12th of February**

Meeting close